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OLW NEWS 2022 
Tel: 9460 6684                      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 17      Date:  Monday June 6 2022 

Dear Parents & Families, 
 Over the past week we have seen a 
number of illnesses affecting students. In 
addition to COVID, we now have some 
students with the flu, gastro and Chicken Pox, 
so please monitor your child’s health so that we 
can keep everyone as healthy as possible. 
PRINCIPAL FORMATION PROGRAM 
 Last week I had the opportunity to join 
17 other Melbourne Principals to learn about 
the impact of white settlement on the First 
Nations people in Tasmania. Travelling 
predominantly throughout south eastern 
Tasmania, we were joined by local aboriginal 
elders and scholars who were able to share 
their story and their culture, in addition to the 
link between their spirituality and Christian 
spirituality. I will be sharing my learnings with 
the staff and students over the coming weeks, 
but also hope to speak with our FIRE Carriers 
prior to their activities this week. 
SORRY DAY ACTIVITIES 
  Our FIRE Carrier students will be 
running a session with each class over the 
course of this week focussing on the theme of 
‘Be Brave. Make Change’. They will commence 
with an Acknowledgement to Country, and then 
share a story with the students titled 
‘Ceremony’ by Adam Goodes. This will be 
followed by learning a dance from the Djirri 
Djirri dance company.  If the weather and time 
permits, the FIRE Carriers will also explain the 
significance of the ‘Long Walk’ and invite the 
students to take part in a symbolic walk around 
the school. 

 
PREP 2023 
 Interviews for places continues this 
Tuesday June 7 and conclude this Thursday 
June 9. Places will be offered in accordance 
with the MACS Enrolment guidelines as we 
have more applicants than places available.  
P & F MEETING 
 Our next P & F Meeting is this Tuesday, 
June 7, at 3.45pm. Everyone is most welcome 
to attend. 

DIVISION CROSS COUNTRY  
The Division Cross Country 

Championships are now being held this 
Thursday at Bundoora Park after being 
postponed last week due to the extreme 
weather. We wish our 9 competitors the best of 
luck in their events. 
SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION 
 Our Year 6 and Parish children will be 
celebrating the Sacrament of Confirmation this 
Thursday, June 9, at 5.00pm. Bishop Terry 
Curtin will be the celebrant. 
SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL 
 Our next School Advisory Council 
Meeting will be held Wednesday June 15 at 
5.00pm. Minutes and Agenda will be posted on 
the school app this week. 
OSH CARE NEWSLETTER 
  OSH Care is now producing a 
fortnightly newsletter rather than a weekly 
newsletter, so please ensure you remain up to 
date with information if your family uses this 
service. 
INTERSCHOOL SPORT 
 Winter Sport continues this Friday with 
a HOME game against St Joseph the Worker 
Primary School. Please note that all Soccer 
matches are played at Donath Reserve.  

Parents are welcome to attend matches 
at other schools but must adhere to the COVID 
Safe entry conditions at each host school. No 
sign in is required for those attending the 
Soccer matches at Donath Reserve. 

QUEENS BIRTHDAY LONG WEEKEND 
 Next Monday, June 13, is a Public 
Holiday so school will resume on Tuesday at 
the regular staggered entry time.   

Enjoy the week! 

 Kevin Burke 

PHRASE OF THE WEEK 

 Congratulations to everyone who found 
out that ‘fingers crossed’ means to wish for 
good luck or success. 

Our phrase for this week is: 
‘in the nick of time’ 

Find out it’s meaning and see if you can 
add this phrase to your vocabulary over the 
next week. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 0488 020 364             School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 9462 1221 

 
Hello Everyone.  

 

Entrance Antiphon:  
The Spirit of the Lord has filled the whole world  

and that which contains all things 

understands what is said, alleluia. 

Communion Antiphon: 

They were all filled with the Holy Spirit and spoke of the 

marvels of God, alleluia. 

 

 

Sunday 5th June: 10am mass. Please remember Francesco & Maria Ferraivolo on their anniversary, from Pia Matthews. 

 

Volunteers required at the St. Vincent De Paul shop, 256 Settlement Rd, Thomastown. If you are interested in assisting in 

shop serving and sorting stock, please phone Laurie on 8199 4233. 

 

Donations: New items for Father’s day raffle would be appreciated. There is a box marked “Father’s day” in the foyer of the 

church where items can be left. Thank you. 

 

Parish lunch: Next lunch will be held on Wednesday 29th June. If coming, please put your name on the list. If you find you 

can’t make it on the day, please call the hotel on 9471 3255 and cancel as last time we only had 6 attend and I had overbooked. 

Margaret. 

 

Our Lady of the Way – Leadership Meeting 13/05/2022 

1. Having a Priest come to Mass costs the parish $130 a weekend; $600 for the Easter celebrations. 

2. Sr Caldwell not well enough to continue the course. 

3. Fundraising over Mother’s day raised $400; that will be reinvested into the Father’s day gifts. 

4. Glenda will discuss the school to use the hall for “Christmas in July”. 

5. First holy Communion changed to 19th June. 

6. The Archdiocese has cancelled Parish Associates – we need to think about another helper to fill role. 

7. Cancelling Mass on a Monday and Saturday morning. 

8. Recruiting for the Finance Committee. 

9. Thien resigned from the Leadership Team – activated immediately. 

10. Child safety committee not met for a long time; need to get the Child Safety Book; Welcome to the Parish folder 

together. 

11. Need to put a sign on the toilet door “children need to be supervised”. 

12. Need to recruit more Special Ministers & Readers; maybe have some instruction for those interested after Mass. 

13. Carolyn offered to clean the Church on the odd weekends to support the professional cleaners. 

14. Margaret to contact the Vicar General RE: a Priest for the parish. 

15. Next meeting 27th June 2022 at 7pm. 

Eucharistic Ministers: 

June 4th:   6pm Pat Hearity June 5th:     8am Martina Dowling    10am Margaret Leonard 

June 11th: 6pm Jenny Glover June 12th:   8am Gerard Dowling    10am Ashlie    

Readers: 
June 4th:    6pm Vivien Nguyen   June 5th:   8am Carolyn Nguyen         10am Pia 

June 11th:  6pm Frank Williams  June 12th: 8am Gerard Dowling      10am Evelyn Ginger 

We need more readers for 8am Mass please. If you can help please see Father Terry. 

 

With thanks, 

Fr Terry 
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